
DTI Notice: 230622-04

Topic: Update to issues with RRPA Retirement Application and Calculations in myFSS

Applicable to: Air National Guard and Air Force Reserve Airmen, including Gray Area Retirees

BLUF: The ARC Retirements feature in myFSS is still experiencing problems that are impacting
RRPA retirement applications and RRPA calculations.

ARPC is currently in the testing phase of an interim process to mitigate the impact on members
with retirement effective dates through 31 August 2023. Members can anticipate more
information to follow about the processes and procedures the week of 26 June 2023. We
understand how frustrating this can be for our members preparing for retirement and we
appreciate your patience as our teams work to get this program functioning properly as quickly
as possible.

As always, please direct members needing immediate assistance to the Total Force Service
Center, at 1-800-525-0102.


